
 

 

 
 
 
 

MARCH 1, 2022 
 
 

AIRPORT COMMISSION 
 

NOTICE OF RESULT OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 
 

In accordance with San Francisco Charter Section 16.112(c), on February 17, 2022, 
notice was given that the Airport Commission would hold a public hearing to receive input 
from the public regarding the Airport’s implementation of a new Customer Facility Charge 
requiring on-Airport rental car companies to collect $10 per contract from each customer 
for improvements to the existing Airport Rental Car Center on March 1, 2022.   
 
The Airport Commission heard this matter at its regularly scheduled meeting on Tuesday, 
March 1, 2022 at 9:00 a.m. via teleconference as provided under the Forty-Fifth 
Supplement to the Mayoral Proclamation.  
 
 
Summary of Determination 
The item was presented for consideration by Chief Commercial Officer, Kevin Bumen, 
and approved on this 1st day of March, 2022 by roll call vote as follows: 
 
Affirmatives (Yes): President Eleanor Johns, Vice President Malcolm Yeung, Commissioner 

Everett A. Hewlett, Jr., and Commissioner Jane Natoli - 4 
 
Dissenting (No): None 
 
Absent: None 
 
Abstain: None 
 
 
 
 
 
A copy of the public hearing notice is available at https://www.flysfo.com/about-sfo/airport-
commission/meeting-schedule/public-hearings. 
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